Ahnentafel Chart for Elizabeth HALL

First Generation

1. Elizabeth HALL was born about 1919 in Dixon, Neshoba, MS. She died after 3 Jul 1973.

1920 US Federal Census, Neshoba County, Dixon, Beat 4 (T625R888P225) Dwelling 92, Family 95, shows Elizabeth, dau, F,W, Age 1, Single With Dorsett W. Hall & wife Mary

Her last known address was Mrs. F.C. Ficks, Rt. 1, Box 248, Meridian, Miss, 39301, July 3, 1973

Elizabeth married F. C. Ricks .

Second Generation

2. Dorset Wesley HALL ¹ was born² on 19 Jul 1882 in , Kemper, Ms. He died³ on 8 Jun 1920 in Union, Newton, MS. He was buried⁴ on 9 Jun 1920 in Meridian, MS. He married May Simms Hall.

The US Federal Census for 1920, Neshoba County, MS, 12 January 1920 (T625R888P225), shows Hall, Dorset W., Head, age 37, MS,MS,MS, Doctor, General Medical County Mary, Wife, age 30, MS,MS,MS elizabeth, daughter, age 1, MS,MS,MS

Ancestral File No: XRVS-1T

Toxey A. Hall, Sr, 21 Mar 2007

1920: Neshoba MS, Dixon, beat 4, ed 12 Jan 1920, T625 R888 P225, House 92.

Hall, Dorsett W. Head, MW, 37, MS, MS, MS, YY, Doctor, Medical General Practice, Mary , Wife, FW. 30, MS, MS, MS, YY, none Elizabeth, dau, FW, 1, MS, MS, MS, YY, none

3. May Simms Hall was born about 1890.

1920 Federal Census, Neshoba Co., MS shos Mayry, age 30

Third Generation

4. Joseph J. HALL ^{5,6} was born on 10 Dec 1846 in , Lauderdale, Ms. He died on 6 Jan 1926 in , Lauderdale, Ms. He was buried in Barker Cem, Lauderdale, Ms. He married Rebecca J. White about 1865 in , Kemper, MS.

Ancestral File No: XRVS-LM

US Census Listings for Joseph J. Hall & Family (Toxey A. Hall, Sr.)

1850: Lauderdale, MS, M432 R375 P363B, JJ Hall, age 4 with WW & Amanda Hall

1860: Lauderdale MS, Beat 5 Rawsonville PO, M653 R585 P420, JJ Hall, age 14 with WW & Amanda Hall , and Wewley W. (10)

1870: Kemper MS, Dekalb PO, M593 R733 P292b, House 957, Joseph Hall (23), MS; Janie (22), MS; wesley (1/12), MS

1880: Kemper MS, Beat 5, T9 R652 P141, House 193,

JJ Hall (33),MS TN AL;

RJ (32), MS MS MS;

Joseph (6), MS MS MS; JA (3), MS MS MS;

Bobby (3/2), MS MS MS

1900: Lauderdale MS, Beat 1, Part of Hill, W. of M&O RR, T623 R814 P264A,

Hall, JJ (54), H, WM,b. 12/46, md, Farmer, MS TN TN, Owner, freeholder, reads writes;

RJ (63), Wife, WF, b. 12/47,md. 35, 7children, 4 living, MS SC SC, reads, writes;

JW, (27), son, WM,b.05/73, single, MS MS MS, farmer, reads writes;

JA (28) son, WM, b.01/72, single, MS MS, Collector, reads, writes;

DW (17), Son, b. 07/83, single, MS MS MS, Farm Laborer, reads, writes; LL (14), dau, WF, b.07/85, single, MS MS MS, rest illegible;

1910: Lauderdale MS, Beat 1, T624 R746 P157, Hall, Joe J, (63) H, WM, md. 43,MS TN AL farmer, general farming, reads, writes;

Illegible, (63), Wife,WF, $\,$ md. 43, 7 children, 4 living, MS AL AL, at home, reads writes;

John A (27), son, WM, single, MS MS MS, Merchant, Furniture Store, reads, writes;

Dorsett W (24), son, WM, single, MS MS MS, Merchant - Furniture store, reads, writes;

Laura L, (20), dau, WF, single, MS MS MS, none, reads, writes

1920: Lauderdale MS, Beat 1, Marion Station, Meridian, T625 R833 P711, Hall, Joe (72), H, MW, md, reads, writes, MS TN AL garmer; Francis (55), WIFE, FW, md, reads, writes, MS SC SC, none

Civil War Service, 6th MS Cav, Source: Mississippi Confederate Grave Registrations, A-Z, Betty Couch Wilshire, 1991, Heritage Books Inc, 1540-E Pointer Ridge Place, Bowie, MD 20716

5. Rebecca J. White was born in Mar 1847.

Fourth Generation

- 8. Wesley White Hall Hon. ⁷ was born^{8,9} on 8 Mar 1819 in , Dickson Co., TN. He died^{10,11} on 21 Aug 1886 in Lauderdale County MS. He married Amanda Sarah Eastis on 24 Nov 1842 in Lauderdale County, MS.
 - 1 FA1
 - 2 PLAC AKA Hon. W. W. Hall, Col W. W. Hall
 - 1 FA2
 - 2 PLAC Farmer, Justice of Peace
 - 1 _FA3
 - 2 PLAC Buried at Long Creek Baptist Church, near Meridian, MS

Farmer

Buried at Long Creek Baptist Church, Lauderdale, MS

See Notes on Toxey (nmi) Hall

Notes for WESLEY WHITE HALL: [Suzie Lee]

Taken from John Hall Jr.'s will, Dickson Co, TN, Book ?, page 40, dated 17 May 1822: "... It is my Will that my son Wesley Hall have my negro boy named Robert. Also the other half of my home tract of land on which I now live but not to have possession in full until the death of my wife or intermarriage, the dwelling house, orchard, and buildings to be kept for her support during life or widowhood. At the death or intermarriage the said tract as to value will be equally divided between my two last named sons. I also give (?) a horse saddle and bridle to be worth one hundred dollars..."

Taken from James Petty Hall's Family History dated June 1, 1926: "... as to his brothers and sisters, I know but little. I know of the following ones, to wit: ... David and Wesley who lived many years prior to their death in Mississippi..."

July 1997 - wife's name in information received from Gwen.

I received the following email from Toxey Ashmore Hall, 360 Pine Boulevard, Merritt Island, FL 32952 (407-453-5273) on 20 Sept 1999 (thall@palmnet.net) stating he was descended from John Hall who died in Dickson County, TN in 1822 by the following lineage: John Hall (abt 1770-1822)>Wesley White Hall (1819-1886)>Wesley White Hall, Jr. (1850-1902)>Wesley William Hall 1886-1937)>Toxey Ellis Hall (1908-1989)>Toxey Ashmore Hall (1933-).

We are in the process of exchanging family information.

- Amanda Sarah Eastis was born on 9 Feb 1826 in AL. She died on 4 Jan 1881 in Lauderdale County, MS.
 - 1 FA1
 - 2 PLAC Variant Spellings, Estis, Estes

In some cases Amanda's name appears to be written Estis instead of Eastis.

Amanda S. Eastis is buried in an unmarked grave (due to GravestoneDamage) at the Selma Baptist Church, E. of Meridian MS, near the Stateline. Her grave is tenetively identified from cemetary records. The presumed grave of Amanda is near two other Eastis markers:

- 1) Andrew Eastis, Apr 18, 1798 Jul 10, 1872
- 2) Margaret Eastis, Feb 9, 1797 Oct 13, 1878

Fifth Generation

16. **John Jr. Hall** was born¹² on 20 Apr 1771 in , Burke, NC. He died¹³ on 3 Nov 1822 in ,Dickson, TN. He married Susanna White on 11 May 1790 in Prob. NC.

Notes for JOHN HALL, JR.:

RESEARCH NOTES: John Hall, Jr., who died in Dickson Co, TN, is formerly of Burke County, NC. More research needs to be done in NC. John's date of birth is based on his wife's & the age of his oldest child.

John purchased several Tennessee land grants from different individuals in the early 1800's. This included the land on Yellow Creek where John was living when he died.

NOTE: I have placed his children in the order listed in his will as I believe he listed them in the order of their birth, from oldest to youngest.

The following is part of John's will taken from Dickson County, TN, Will Book ?, page 40: Last Will and Testament of John Hall (Junior), No. 25 (the parts that name his children and their inheritance will be found in their respective notes):

In the name of God, Amen, I, John Hall of the County of Dickson and State of Tennessee being weak in body but of perfect mind and memory do this seventeenth of May Eighteen hundred & twenty two (17 May 1822) make ordain and publish this my last Will and Testament in manner and form following revoking all others by me made.

lst: It is my Will and desire that all my just debts be paid.

. . .(See Joseph W., John, Jesse, Martha, Elizabeth M., David, Joshua, Berriman, Susanna, and Wesley for the next ten paragraphs in that order.). . .

2nd: It is my Will that my beloved wife Susanna have during her life or widowhood every species of my property not above named for her support and the five youngest children & for their education. At her death or intermarriage the whole of my property left in her hands to be equally divided between all my children. Should any of the (?little) Negroes died before my five youngest children become of age it is my Will that the loss be made good out of my Estate left in the hands of my wife.

It is my Will that my beloved wife be allowed two hundred dollars to be made out of the amount of sales of any of my property together with the three hundred dollars that will be due from my sons, Joseph and

John and daughter Elizabeth in all five hundred dollars which sum to be appropriated to the purchase of

a Negro boy for the support of my wife and the raising of my youngest children and at her death to be equally divided between all my children as my other property.

Lastly shall make and ordain my beloved wife Sussana and son Jesse Executors of this my last Will and Testament.

In witness where of I the said John Hall have to this my last Will and Testament set my hand seal the day and year above written.

John Hall (Seal)

Signed, sealed and published and declared by the said John Hall the Testator as his last Will and Testament in the presence of us who were present at the time of signing and sealing thereof.

Test: William Morrison Martha Douglass Mark Reynolds"

Notes Re: John Hall Jr. (abt. 1770-1822)

References1) David E.R. Gay, Transcripions from Family Bible made by hisMother Amanda Hall Ryan. 2) Will of John Hall (Jr).

Downloaded from Family Tree Maker, 3 July 1999

http://www.familytreemaker.com/users/a/n/d/Daniel-C-Anderson/GENE6-0001.html

References to John Hall in Goodspeed's History of Tennessee, DicksonCounty Originally Published 1886. Transcribed by Susan Knight Gore Is this our John Hall?

Other settlers of that period were Robert Crumpler, who came from NorthCarolina and settled on Town Branch of Jones' Creek and Thomas Fannel, who came from Virginia and settled near what is now Charlotte. RichardWarway, George Southerland, Hugh NcNeiley, Christopher Robertson, NathanCrumpler, Daniel and Jacob Leach, Daniel Williams, James Nosworthy, William Fussel, James Walker, John Spencer, Anthony Vanlier, JohnHendrickson, Epps Jackson, Elias Napier, Robert and Hicks Boxter, WilliamDoak, William Russell, Lemuel Harvey, Jesse Craft, William Caldwell, John Hall, James Fentress, John Burton, William Brasier, Redner Adams, Thomas Simpson, Robert Stington, Moses Smith, Cornelius Magraw, WilliamMoore, Samuel Parker, Burgiss Harris and Thomas Mitchell were among thesettlers who came to Dickson County between 1800 and 1810.

------ By a supplemental act, passed November 7, 1803, the sheriff of Dickson County was directed to hold an election the first Thursday in June, and the succeedings day, at the place of holding courts, to elec tfield officers for the county; and the justices in that part of Dickson stricken from Montgomery County were authorized to continue their duties in the new county. By an act passed August 3, 1804, Robert Dunning, Sterling Brewer, John Davidson, Montgomery Bell and George Clark were appointed commissioners to fix on the most central and suitablesituation for the erection of a court house, prison and stocks for Dickson County, whose duty it was to purchase forty acres of land on the most

reasonable terms, on some part of which the above buildings were t obe erected. The commissioners were also authorized to lay off the said forty acres into a town, to be called Charlotte, and to sell said town lots, and with the proceeds of such sales erect and pay for the courthouse, prison and stocks, and should the money derived from such sales be insufficient to pay all the costs incurred in erecting such buildings, the county court was authorized to levy a tax for such purchase. Pursuant to the above act Montgomery Bell, William Doak, William Russell, Sterling Brewer, Gabriel Allen, William Teas, LemuelHarvey, Jesse Croft and Richard C. Napier, the justices provided for by said supplemental act, met and qualified on Monday, March 19, 1804, at the residence of Col. Robert Nesbitt. The house in

which the firs tsession of the county court was held remains standing in very good repair, being occupied by a grandson of Col. Nesbitt. It is a one-storylog building, and stands about three miles north of the county seat. After appointing Robert Drake, clerk pro. tem., and Drury Christian, sheriff pro tem., the court adjourned over until 11 o'clock the next day, when it again met, and there being a full attendance of justices thefollowing officers were elected to serve until the next regular electionshould be held. Clerk, Daniel Dickson; sheriff, Benjamin Weakley;register, James Walker; commissioner of revenue, Robert Drake; county trustee, John Larkins; wood ranger, William Caldwell; corner, John Hall; all of whom were qualified and entered upon the discharge of theirofficial duties.

------ The soldiers furnished by Dickson County to the war of1812 were as follows: John B. Walker, Thomas Edwards, David McAdoo, William James, Benjamin Swift, Daniel Williams, James Bell, Thomas Williams, James Daniels, Thomas Gilbert, William Porter, John Jones, John Hall, John Tilley, William Dodson, James Hightower, Obediah Spradlin, Abraham Heath, Simon Deloach, Jesse Beck, Francis Hunter, Drury Atkins, A. Etherage, Isaac Heath, Aaron Parrish, Willis Willey, Thomas Nesbitt, Richard Batson, Isaac Hill, David Bibb, Allen Bowen, Richard Watkins, Lansom Gunn, Anderson England and Edward Niblack.

Miles Causey points out that the John Hall who was sent to the War of1812, was probably John Hall Sr. (1975-1870)

17. **Susanna White** was born¹⁴ on 18 May 1773 in NC. She died in 1822 in Dickson County, TN.

- 1) David E.R. Gay
- 2) Will of John Hall,

Downloaded from Family Tree Maker, 3 July 1999

http://www.familytreemaker.com/users/a/n/d/Daniel-C-Anderson/GENE6-0001.html

3) Reference to Will of Joseph White in

"Tennesee Cousins, A History of Tennesee People", by Worth S. Wray.

Genealogical Publishing Co. Inc., Baltimore MD, 1971, Page234

"JOSEPH WHITE - LEFT WILL IN KNOX COUNTY IN 1973.

JOSEPH WHITE died in Knox County & his will is recorded on the oldrecords.

It is dated May 30 1793. His wife is called Martha.

Children:

- 1. JOSEPH WHITE
- 2. MARY WHITE married a WOODS
- 3. SUSANNA WHITE married HALL
- 4. CHATHERINE WHITE
- 5. ABRAHAM WHITE
- 6. RUTH WHITE
- 7. SARA WHITE

Executors: Wife MARTHA and

JOHN SAWYERS (or SAYERS)

(Signed) JOSEPH WHITE

Witnesses: DAVID ADAIR

JOHN ANDERSON

WILLIAM ROBERTS. "

- 18. Andrew Eastis was born¹⁵ on 18 Apr 1798 in NC. He died¹⁶ on 10 Jul 1872 in Toomsuba, Lauderdale, Co., MS. He married Margaret Henson on 17 Sep 1820 in Jefferson County, Al.
 - 1 _FA1
 - 2 PLAC Presumed Parents of Amanda Sara Eastis, TAH, 30 Dec 98

http://www.familytreemaker.com/users/e/a/s/David-M-Eastis/index.html

Eastis / Estes Family History < Picture:

Primary surname researched is EASTIS from the Willis Eastis line. Otherrelated lines: Estes, Cummins, Ellard, Moses, Armstrong & Morgan. WillisEastis (surname at birth may have been "Estes") was born on 18 Aug 1803in North Carolina (possibly in Wake, Ashe, Burke or adjoining county). Willis married Sally Cummins (daughter of Samuel Cummins of GuilfordCounty, NC) in c. 1823. Together Willis and Sally

had 9 childrentogether: Daniel (my ancestor) born 1 Aug 1824 near Raleigh, NC; Mary in1827; William Calvin in 1828; Emeline in 1832 in AL; John W. on 12 Mar1837 in AL; Elizabeth in 1839 in Jefferson County, AL; Marion in 1841 in AL; Amanda in 1843 in AL and Basley Manly Eastis on 30 Mar 1846 inJefferson County, AL. Sarah must have died around 1853 because Willismarried Susan Lathem (dtr. of Anthony Lathem & Sophrona Turner) on 30 Jun1853 in Jefferson County, AL and they had one daughter, Narcissus Eastisin 1854 in AL. Susan must have died around 1858, because Willis marriedfor a third time, to Martha Hodges (dtr. of Leroy Hodges and Permelia____) on 13 Mar 1860 in Birmingham, AL. Willis and Martha had sixchildren from 1861 until 1871, in this order: Dolly Ann, Cornelia Dora, Lucinda, Alice, Willis, Jr. and Sarah Sultania Eastis. (I have alldetails of these 16 children, their spouses, children, etc.) WillisEastis (b. 1803 NC) became Justice of the Peace in Jefferson County, ALon 20 Mar 1856 and he died on 13 May 1881 and is buried at the HodgesFamily Cemetary in Dogwood, AL (near the town of Republic). Willis hadthree brothers: John Eastis born in 1791; James Wiley Eastis born in1795; and Andrew Eastis born 18 Apr 1798 in North Carolina; Andrewmarried Margaret Henson on 17 Sep 1820 in Jefferson County, AL and Andrewdied on 10 Jul 1872 and is buried with all of his family at the SalemBaptist Church Cemetary in Toomsuba, Lauderdale County, Mississippi. Andrew and Margaret moved from Jefferson County, AL to Toomsuba, Miss.(about 100 miles from B'ham) as early as 1841. Willis probably had more siblings than these three brothers---these are the only three I know asof now. I would love to know the identity of Willis Eastis' (1803-1881)father and mother. Chances are that his father's surname was "Estes". Willis' father may have been Elisha Estes who died in c. 1811. I haverecently read a Caldwell County, North Carolina genealogical newsletter(Volume One, 1983) which states that Estes originated from "Este" fromthe Colony of Este, a group of Italians in the Seventh Century A.D. Othersurnames that originated from "Este" are Est, East, Easter, Esteuse, Eastis and Estes. The Este colony then moved to Burgundy, France and thenonto England before Mathew Estes (son of Robert & Dorothy Estes of Dover, England) was the first known Estes to come to America in about 1670. These Estes lived in Virginia for some time and then moved to NorthCarolina. I will be glad to e-mail anyone who's interested a copy of thisentire article written by Mary E. Laxton in 1983; the article contains afull list of the families of Charles and Mary Thaxton Estes of LouisaCounty, VA and Ruben

Estes (1741-1811) who served in the RevolutionaryWar. I would be happy to share the research I have done with anyonerelated to these Eastis / Estes lines. Likewise, I would be delighted to find out any information about Willis Eastis' parents, siblings, etc. Inaddition, I am interested to know more about the origins of Eastis /Estes / Este. You may reach me at either dmeastis@compuserve.com ordmeastis@aol.com.

19. **Margaret Henson** was born¹⁷ on 9 Feb 1797 in NC. She died¹⁸ on 13 Oct 1878 in Lauderdale County, MS. She was buried¹⁹ in Salem Baptist Church, Toomsuba, Lauderdale, MS.

Sixth Generation

- 32. **Squire John Hall Sr.** was born^{20,21,22} in 1731 in , Baltimore Colony, MD. He died²³ on 1 Dec 1811 in , Burke, NC. He married²⁴ Elizabeth Williamson on 22 Dec 1763 in St. John.s Parish, Baltimore County, MD.
 - 1 FA1
 - 2 PLAC AKA Squire John Hall

See http://www.rootsweb.com/~ncburke/ncburke.htm, Squire John Hall ofBurke Co, NC, Posted by Don Posted by Don Godfrey <GodfreyRainbow@aol.com> on Sun, 02 Jan 2000

Surname: HALL

John Hall called Squire Hall in early Burke Co, NC records, was probably born before 1750 maybe in PA, MD or VA? The 1800 Burke census indicatedhis birth as before 1755.

His 1st wife is unknown at this time. Court records in Jul 1804 indicateFenwell Shanks, widow of James Shanks, now Fenwell Hall wife of John Hall.

John Hall's Burke Co., will probated in Jan 1812 only names Jesse and Fenwell Hall. John's York Co, SC will dated 17 Nov 1808, probated 2 Feb1816, names wife Fenwell; daus.: Sally, Elizabeth, Tempy, Polly, DianaHicks (dec'd) and Rebecca; sons: John, Elijah, Jesse, David, Joshua, and grandchildren: Jesse and Polly, children of David, dec'd.

I believe John was a son of William Hall and Margaret Collier because John Hall was appointed administrator of the estate of William Hall inRowan Co, NC. Also, John Hall was granted land in Rowan Co, NC surveyedfor William Hall. The book "Carolina Cradle" says William Hall removed to Carolina before 1753 probably from Chester Co, PA gives reference to Chester Co, PA and Rowan Co, NC records. William Hall was on the 1759Rowan Co. tax list. Rowan Co. deeds indicate William Hall and wife Margaret.

Augusta Co, VA records indicate William Hall with wife Margaret, JohnHall and John Colier/Collyer, William's brother in law.

Some areas of early Augusta Co, VA are today in PA and MD.

Let me know what you think,

Don Godfrey

Note: Don's info on Birth and parentage of John Hall of Joshua, have been corrected by later reseacxh.

Toxey Hall

33. Elizabeth Williamson.

- 1 _FA1
- 2 PLAC First wife of John Hall Sr.

34. **Joseph White** ²⁵ died in 1793 in Knox County, TN. He married Martha Lusk.

"Tennesee Cousins, A History of Tennesee People", by Worth S. Wray.

"JOSEPH WHITE - LEFT WILL IN KNOX COUNTY IN 1973.

JOSEPH WHITE died in Knox County & his will is recorded on the oldrecords.

It is dated May 30 1793. His wife is called Martha.

Children:

- 1. JOSEPH WHITE
- 2. MARY WHITE married a WOODS
- 3. SUSANNA WHITE married HALL
- 4. CHATHERINE WHITE
- 5. ABRAHAM WHITE
- 6. RUTH WHITE
- 7. SARA WHITE

Executors: Wife MARTHA and

JOHN SAWYERS (or SAYERS)

(Signed) JOSEPH WHITE

Witnesses: DAVID ADAIR

JOHN ANDERSON

WILLIAM ROBERTS.

This JOSEPH WHITE'S family and relationship not identified."

Joseph White was a Capt of NC Militia and fought in the battle of KingsMtn.

See "Family Roots of Stanley and Kathy Lusk",

http://www.familytreemaker.com/users/l/u/s/Stanley-Lusk/index.html

From: GodfreyRainbow@aol.com
Date: Sun, 6 Feb 2000 08:37:37 EST

Subject: Re: Squire John Hall

To: thall@palmnet.net

X-Mailer: AOL 5.0 for Windows sub 45

Hi Toxey,

I posted some White family info on the Burke County query board.

John Hall Jr. was in 6th company with his father John Sr. and JosephWhite was in 5th company in the 1790 Burke Co, NC census but they were not inthe 1800 Burke County census.

Joseph White was in the Methodist Episcopal church in Burke County and the church was moving into TN in the 1790s. TN early on was a part of NC and NC gave land grants that were in TN, some for Rev. war service. Joseph White is mentioned in the book "Rev. War Soldiers of Western NC, Burke Co.".

If John Jr. or Joseph White were my direct line I would start with the first county in TN, Washington's records and work down to Dickson and try to get their war records out of Washington DC.

I checked the familytreemaker info you gave me and the children are thesame as I had been given years ago by someone I don't remember.

Let me know what you find.

Thanks,

Don

Burke County, NC Queries, White Family of Burke Co, NC, Posted by DonGodfrey

<godfreyrainbow@aol.com> on Thu, 03 Feb 2000, in response to Squire John Hall, Wills of, posted by Toxey A. Hall on Tue, 01 Feb 2000</godfreyrainbow@aol.com>
Surname: HALL, WHITE, WOOD
Hi Toxey, Some White info:
Joseph White and wife Martha, had children: Susanna Hall, Mary Wood, Joseph, Ebraham, Catherine, Martha and Ruth.
Joseph's family was in the 1790 Burke Co, NC census. Joseph died in KnoxCo, TN, will names wife and children.
Joseph had land on Silver Creek in Burke County, joining John Hall Sr.
The Book "Rev. War Soldiers of Western NC, Burke Co, NC" says Joseph'swidow Martha, acting as executrix of his estate, transfered his BurkeCounty lands to John Hall SR. NOT JR.
Susanna must have married John JR, don't you think?
Also, I think Elizabeth Hall, d/o Squire John married a White. Can youtell me if she married Joseph or Ebraham?
Don't know why different dates for probate or why York Co, SC.
Surviving old wills are located in NC and SC archives and there is a book"Burke Co, NC Wills" by a Miles Philbeck (Don't know if I spelled thename right).
Some emailers have John Hall married to Susan living in TN and some saythey moved from TN to TX.
Let me know what you think.
Thanks,
Don

35. Martha Lusk ²⁶.

9 Mar 2014

Martha's ancestry is shown in "Family Roots of Stanley and Kathy Lusk", http://www.familytreemaker.com/users/l/u/s/Stanley-Lusk/index.html

36. Unknown Eastis . Unknown married Unknown.

This eastis may have been Elisha Estes. See Notes on Andrew Eastis

37. Unknown.

Seventh Generation

64. **Joshua Hall** was born²⁷ in 1708 in , , England. He died²⁸ on 28 Jan 1782 in Hall's Design, Baltimore, MD. He married²⁹ Diana Spicer in 1730.

_Page 295
BALTIMORE COUNTY FAMILIES, 1659 - 1759, p. 295

HALL, JOSHUA, b. c.1708: d. 28 April 1782: m. 1st Diana Spicer, and 2nd Ann Spicer: on 21 Sept. 1738 he and w. Diana conv. lot # 10 in Balto. Town to William Rogers; in Aug. 1739 he was indo and tried for not displaying the court order in his tavern; in Dec. 1739 he purch. pers. prop. from John Carpenter: in Aug. 1741 he gave bond he and w. Diana would appear in court: in Sept. 1 1741 conv. pers. prop. to John Hall, Gent., to secure the rent of the plantation where he was living: in 1750 he owned 300 a. Taylor's String, 125 a. Addition to Taylor's String, 200 a. Hall's Range, 80 a. Taylor's Discovery, and 50 a. Smallwood, as well as 1 lot in Balto. Town: was a member of the Balto. Town Comm. of Observation: his will, 8 April 1782 - 10 April 1782, left 1/3 of his real est. to his friend Mrs. Ann Spicer, friends Edward and William Spicer who had gone to sea: had iss.: MARY, b. 1731, m. 1st Joseph Bosley and 2nd Amos Ogden: JOHN, m. 1st Mary Price on 14 Aug. 1757, and 2nd Elizabeth Williamson: THOMAS, m. Ann Wheeler: and JOSHUA (32:, 3, 63, 76; 33:86: 75:115, 567: 112: 481: 153: 345).

65. **Diana Spicer** was born³⁰ in 1708 in St. James Parish, Anne Arundel, MD. She died³¹ on 12 Jan 1748/1749 in Baltimore, Baltimore, MD.

- 68. Thomas White .
- 70. Samuel Lusk . Samuel married Caroline.
- 71. Caroline.

Eighth Generation

128. John Hall .John married Jane Rawlins.

This relationship is uncertain. According to a Telephone Conversation With Danna Twyman Gibson, on 16 Nov 2008, this John Hall may have been a brother of Joshua Hall, not his father.

- 129. Jane Rawlins.
- 130. **John Spicer** was born³² about 1687. He died³³ on 7 Mar 1739. He married Juliatha Hawkins.
- 131. **Juliatha Hawkins** was born³⁴ on 29 Oct 1689 in St James Parish, Ann Arundel, MD.
- 140. William Lusk . William married Sarah.
- 141. Sarah.

Ninth Generation

- 260. Edward Spicer was buried³⁵ on 27 Dec 1711 in St James Parish, Ann Arundel, MD.
- 262. Augustine Hawkins . Augustine married Susannah Carr.

263. Susannah Carr.

Tenth Generation

 $520.\,\hbox{\bf Edward Spicer}\;.$

Appendix A - Sources

- 1. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Ancestral File (R), Copyright (c) 1987, June 1998, data as of 5 January 1998, Family History Library, 35 N West Temple Street, Salt Lake City, Utah 84150 USA.
- 2. Death Certificate # 11607."Died 8 June 1920, at 10 AM. near Union, Newton Co., MS of Tetanus.".Certificate # 11607, Newton Co., MS. DORSEY WESLEY HALL was born 14 July 1882 in MS and died 8 June 1920 at 10 am near Union in Newton Co., MS of tetanus. His wife's name was MAY SIMS HALL, father was J.J. HALL and mother was JANE WHITE. Undertaker was Galaspy Bros., Union, MS. He was buried in Meridian, MS 9 June 1920. Informant not named. Research by Miles A. Causey.
- 3. Death Certificate # 11607.
- 4. Death Certificate # 11607.
- 5. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Ancestral File (R). Submitted by Ann S White, 3013 river Oaks Drive, Monroe, LA 71201.
- 6. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Ancestral File (R).
- 7. Suzie Lee, Descendants of Squire John Hall of Burke County, NC, Unpublished.
- Grave Marker for Wesley White Hall at Long Creek Baptist Church, Toomsuba, Lauderdale, MS, Aug 1993."Hon W.W. Hall. BORN Mar. 8, 1819. DIED Aug 21, 1886."Copied and Photographed by Toxey A. Hall & Miles A. Causey, Aug 1993."Hon W.W. Hall. BORN Mar. 8, 1819. DIED Aug 21, 1886."
- 9. Suzie Lee, Descendants of Squire John Hall of Burke County, NC.
- 10. Grave Marker for Wesley White Hall at Long Creek Baptist Church, Toomsuba, Lauderdale, MS.
- 11. Suzie Lee, Descendants of Squire John Hall of Burke County, NC.
- 12. John Hall of Dickson County, TN & Wesley White Hall, Sr., A Manuscript by John Hall, Jr. 1771-1722, with additional entries by his son Wesley White Jr, 1819-1886., Unpublished."John Hall Sr was born in the year of Our Lord 1771 the 20th day of April (Written by Wesley W Hall, Sr.)."
- 13. John Hall of Dickson County, TN & Wesley White Hall, Sr., A Manuscript by John Hall, Jr. 1771-1722, with additional entries by his son Wesley White Jr, 1819-1886. "My father John ---- departed this life -- November 3, 1822 (Written by Wesley White Hall, Sr)."
- 14. Family Roots of Kathy and Stanley Lusk, ., NS31493Source Media Type: Electronic.
- 15. Cecilia Nabors Hobgood & Ann Jones Clayton, Cemetery Records of Lauderdale County, Mississippi, Copyright March 15, 1971."Salem Baptist ChurchAdrew Eastis
 Apr. 8, 1878/Jul. 10, 1872."."Salem Baptist ChurchAndrew EastisApr. 8, 1798/Jul. 10, 1872."
- 16. Cecilia Nabors Hobgood & Ann Jones Clayton, Cemetery Records of Lauderdale County, Mississippi. "Salem Baptist ChurchAndrew EastisApr. 8, 1798/Jul. 10, 1872."
- 17. Cecilia Nabors Hobgood & Ann Jones Clayton, Cemetery Records of Lauderdale County, Mississippi. "Salem Baptist ChurchMargaret EastisFeb.9, 1797/Oct. 13, 1878."
- 18. Cecilia Nabors Hobgood & Ann Jones Clayton, Cemetery Records of Lauderdale County, Mississippi. "Salem Baptist ChurchMargaret EastisFeb.9, 1797/Oct. 13, 1878."

- 19. Cecilia Nabors Hobgood & Ann Jones Clayton, Cemetery Records of Lauderdale County, Mississippi. "Salem Baptist ChurchMargaret EastisFeb.9, 1797/Oct. 13, 1878."
- 20. *Burke County Justices of the Peace and Militia Officers, 1782-1866*. As reported in Gibson, Danna Twyman, Hall Faimilies of Western North Carolina, Chapter two, page 1. An unpublished document on file at the Spruce Pine, NC Public Library.
- 21. Burke County Justices of the Peace and Militia Officers, 1782-1866.
- 22. Burke County Justices of the Peace and Militia Officers, 1782-1866.
- 23. John Hall of Dickson County, TN & Wesley White Hall, Sr., A Manuscript by John Hall, Jr. 1771-1722, with additional entries by his son Wesley White Jr, 1819-1886."The death of my father John Hall was in December 1st day 1811."
- 24. Maryland Historical Society, Baltimore, MD, *St. John's Parish Register*. As cited by Gibson, Danna Twyman, Hall Families of Western North Carolina, Chapter 2, p. 1, An unpublished Book on file at the Spruce Pine, NC Public Library.
- 25. Suzie Lee, Descendants of Squire John Hall of Burke County, NC.
- 26. Suzie Lee, Descendants of Squire John Hall of Burke County, NC.
- 27. Grace Bagwell, *Ancestry World Tree Project: GMcDowell*, Ancestry World Tree Project:.gmbagwell@yahoo.com.gmbagwell@yahoo.com.
- 28. Grace Bagwell, Ancestry World Tree Project: GMcDowell .gmbagwell@yahoo.com.
- 29. Grace Bagwell, Ancestry World Tree Project: GMcDowell.
- 30. Grace Bagwell, Ancestry World Tree Project: GMcDowell .gmbagwell@yahoo.com.
- 31. Grace Bagwell, Ancestry World Tree Project: GMcDowell .gmbagwell@yahoo.com.
- 32. Grace Bagwell, Ancestry World Tree Project: GMcDowell.
- 33. Grace Bagwell, Ancestry World Tree Project: GMcDowell.
- 34. Grace Bagwell, Ancestry World Tree Project: GMcDowell.
- 35. Grace Bagwell, Ancestry World Tree Project: GMcDowell .Gmbagwell@yahoo.com.